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Israel must immediately end practices of forced eviction that threaten to displace more than 

eighty Palestinian families from their homes in Batn al-Hawa, Silwan, East Jerusalem 

 

The UN Human Rights Office in the Occupied Palestinian Territory is concerned that more than 

80 Palestinian families face forced eviction from their homes in the Silwan area of occupied East 

Jerusalem, facilitated by the unlawful application of discriminatory Israeli laws against 

Palestinians in the occupied territory. 

Overall, around 87 Palestinian families, totalling approximately 600-680 individuals, are facing 

legal proceedings initiated by settlers to evict them from their homes in Batn al-Hawa. On 9 and 

10 July, the Jerusalem District Court rejected the appeals of the Gheith, Abu Nab and Al-Rajabi 

families against eviction rulings in lawsuits submitted by Jewish Israeli settlers demanding the 

families' eviction. These families live in nine residential units accommodating over 80 Palestinians, 

including children, women, elders, and residents with special needs.  

In one example of particular concern, authorities are escalating steps towards the forced eviction 

of the Shehadeh family - consisting of 15 people, including 8 children – following the Israeli High 

Court's rejection of a petition appealing a Supreme Court decision of 11 April 2024 that had 

ordered the Shehadeh family to vacate their four-story home in Batn al-Hawa, Silwan, East 

Jerusalem, in favour of Jewish Israeli settlers. On 14 July, the family received an eviction notice 

demanding that they vacate their home within 20 days, at the expiry of which the settlers could 

have the eviction order enforced. 

These cases are examples of an ongoing systematic settlers' campaign and application of a range 

of laws discriminatorily (some dating to the Ottoman and British Mandate periods), including 

Israel’s Absentees’ Property Law and the 1970 Legal and Administrative Matters Law, to uproot 

Palestinians from their homes, take over their property and implant Israeli settlers in the heart of 

Palestinian neighbourhoods in East Jerusalem. International humanitarian law prohibits Israel 

from imposing its own laws in occupied territory, which includes the application of Israeli laws to 

evict Palestinians from their homes. Furthermore, the laws in themselves are inherently 

discriminatory against Palestinians, in violation of Israel’s international human rights obligations.  
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